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WEEK 1 TERM 2 

20 APRIL 2021 

MORUYA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Welcome Back! 

We are looking forward to another term of learning. Some of the activities coming up this 

term include AFL Skills, Peer Support, Rugby League, League Tag, District Cross Country, 

Hula Hoop incursion and Bells Shakespeare incursion. We are also hoping our new        

playground equipment will be installed. Ensuring that our students have many wonderful 

learning opportunities is a priority. Every day of learning is important and valuable so we 

continue to ask that you support us in ensuring all children regularly attend school. Last 

term we had a significant number of students absent for a total of one week or more. If 

this pattern continues, students miss a month or more of school by the end of this year 

alone. Our staff are working on promoting positive attendance and unless your child is  

unwell, they should be at school. If you have concerns about your child’s attendance or 

would like to discuss possible supports please don’t hesitate to contact me on 44742363. 

NAPLAN 

In Week 4, May 11-13, the National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN) will be completed by students in Years 3 and 5. The students will complete the 

following NAPLAN assessments: language conventions, reading, writing and numeracy. 

These will be paper based assessments with online testing likely in 2022. A catch up day is 

scheduled for Friday the 14th of May for any students who are absent during the testing 

period. 

The results of the tests will provide important information to our school about what each 

student can do, and will be used to support teaching and learning programs. Parents will 

receive a report indicating their child's level of achievement. Each student's level of 

achievement will be reported against the national minimum standard. Student background 

information (student name, gender, date of birth, language background and Aboriginality) 

will be collected as part of the National Assessment Program. This information is treated 

confidentially and held securely to ensure that every student's right to privacy is           

maintained. 

Students may be considered for an exemption from the tests if they have significant           

intellectual disability and/or significant co-existing conditions which severely limit their 

capacity to participate in the tests. All other students are expected to participate in the 

tests. Disability adjustments which reflect the student's normal level of support in the 

classroom may be provided. 

Continued next page 



Access to disability adjustments or exemption from the tests must be discussed with me and a parent or carer     

consent form must be signed. Students may be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their parent or carer. This is a matter for 

consideration by parents in  consultation with the school principal. If you wish to withdraw your child from the tests, 

a parent or carer consent form must be signed. Please call me or make an appointment with me if you would like to 

discuss your child's participation in NAPLAN. 

Additional information as well as a demonstration site about NAPLAN can be found at : 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

 

Annual School Report and Strategic Improvement Plan 

Both our Annual School Report and Strategic Improvement Plan are now published on our school website. These can 

be accessed at https://moruya-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-planning-and-reporting.html 

 The Annual School Report provides a report on the 2020 school year while our Strategic Improvement Plan outlines 

the strategic direction, targets and initiatives for our school for 2021-2024 inclusive. The focus areas for our plan 

include student growth and attainment, professional growth and successful students. These focus areas prioritise 

success in all aspects of school life to ensure that all students are known, valued and cared for.  

P&C Meeting 

The P&C will be meeting tonight in the staffroom at 7pm. I will provide further details around the Strategic           

Improvement Plan and am happy to answer any associated questions. Everyone is welcome and we are really     

hoping new members will join to help support the collaboration between our school and families which has and will 

continue to provide additional resources and supports for our    students. This year alone, the P&C are supporting 

the purchasing and installation of new playground equipment and, in the coming months, air-conditioning for some 

of our classrooms. Without the support of the P&C these purchases are not always possible. If you are able to 

attend, it would be lovely to welcome you. 

COVID-19 Guidelines 

In line with advice from NSW Health the NSW Department of Education has revised it’s guidelines for schools. Full 

details can be  accessed at https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 

In summary: 

• Restrictions on most school activities have eased and parents, carers and relatives may enter the school to drop 
off and pick up students in accordance with local school COVID-safe arrangements. If you are visiting the school 
for any other purpose we still require you to present to the office and sign in using both the QR code and school 
sign in register. 

• Students should be at school unless they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return 
to school due to an ongoing medical condition or they are currently unwell. 

• In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to school if 
they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu like symptoms. 

• Students and staff with flu like symptoms need to be tested and provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test 
result and be symptom free before being permitted to return to school. 

• Students who do not undertake a COVID-19 test will not be permitted to return to school for a 10-day period. 
Additionally, they must be symptom free for at least 3 days prior to returning to school. 

 

We thank you for your ongoing support and look forward to working with you in supporting your children this term.  

Wishing everyone a wonderful week. 

Sarah Davis 

Relieving Principal. 

  



S p o r t s  U p d a t e  
Soccer 

Boys and girls soccer teams played against Narooma Public School on the last day of term 1.  Both teams 

were victorious with a 12-0 win for the boys and a 2-1 win for the girls.  Some of the girls hadn’t played 

soccer before and it was great to see such dedication put into their game.  The boys were passing and   

positioning themselves perfectly to receive and pass the ball allowing them many opportunities at goal. 

It was a great match to watch and both teams will now move to the next round in term 2.  Well done to 

all our soccer players! 
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District Cross Country 

Download the Skoolbag App 
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OUR WEEKLY SUPER STARS  

PLATYPUS  

KOALAS Tora, Callie, Taj, Bryon, Samara, Jack 

KOOKABURRAS  

WARIGALS  

BROLGAS  

EAGLES  

DJUNGGA  

2/3P  

3O  

3/4PM Layne, Ryan, Anika, Blake, Tyler, Lachlan, Kamana, Ned 

GUNGARA  

2/6H  

4/5C  

1/6DJ  

5M  

5/6H Fletcher, Chelsea, Nate, Logan, Jesse 

6A Samuel, Ewan, Matt, Austin, Celine, Tanekkah 

 

Darcy Cooper-Drynan 

 

IMPROVED EFFORT 

& ACHIEVEMENT 

 

 

 

 

IS BACK !! 
(Starting Term 2 - 26 April) 

Tune in to 2EAR FM or 107.5 to 

hear our leaders report each 

Monday  

at 12 noon!  

 

 

POSITION VACANT 
School banking co-ordinator 

If you are able to volunteer a  

small amount of your time each 

week to run the school banking 

program please contact the 

school office on 4474 2363 for 

details. 

Ryan W, Anika, Ewan, Matt J 

 

 

Deakon, Macauley, Georgia, Jordi, Miarra, 

Ethan, Stuart, Hayley, Kirsty, Chenae, 

James, Skeikh, Kaitlin C, Jai, Kaitlan O,        

Charlotte, Nick, Dwayne, Brooklyn, Telio, 

Bentley, Hudson, Edie, Firne, Willow,      

Brianna, Samara, Jackson, Tyler, Taj 



 

 

 

This weeks staff member - Teleah Blay 

What is your favourite dinner?   Chicken and vegies. 

How long have you been at our great school?  Nine years. 

Do you have any pets?  A dog named George. 

What is your favourite animal and why?  Monkeys because they are cute. 

What do you love about Moruya Public School?  All of the children and 

staff. 

 

 

 

 

This weeks student -  Noah Eagles 

What is your favourite dinner?   Sausage sandwiches. 

How long have you been at our great school?  Three years. 

Do you have any pets?  I have fish, a puppy and chickens.  

What is your favourite animal and why? Sharks because they can go for a 

long time without eating. 

What do you love about Moruya Public School?  That the school is a happy 

place. 

 

 

 

 

 Axel has completed another successful term with the NSW  

 Centre for Effective Reading, Manly.  Well done Axel!!     



 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
  

Principals are legally responsible for maintaining accurate records of student attendance.  When reasons 

for absences are provided to the school by parents, principals are accountable for their decision to record 

a student’s absence as justified.  Principals may decline to accept as satisfactory an explanation for an 

absence and will record that absence as unjustified. 

 

 

Fife & Drum Band - Anzac day march at Tuross  

Once again our wonderful band has been given the honour of 

playing at the Anzac Service at Tuross Head on Sunday 25 April.  

The students will need to be at Birdswood Circle at 10.00am for an 

11.00am start.  The service will conclude at 12 noon.  All students 

who live at Tuross are encouraged to participate in the March.  

Full school uniform must be worn.  Fife and Drum band members 

who know Amazing Grace are encouraged to perform at the      

service.  Notes have already been handed out regarding the event.  

Please contact the school office if you require a note with the    

details of the Anzac Day March. 

 

   

School dental initiative     

The dental health van is visiting our school for a week on Monday 7 June 

to help find dental decay early!  We will provide a full examination and 

two small diagnostic x-rays, remineralisation of teeth and fissure seals if 

required.  A form will be sent home for you to fill in and return.  If your 

child needs fillings, you will be contacted. 

Medicare child dental benefits schedule provides children aged 2-17 

funding of $1013 for preventative dental treatment and is renewed every 2 calendar years.   

Do I need to pay anything?  No, Medicare CDBS (child dental benefits schedule) covers these costs for 

eligible students via Bulk Billing. 

Does a parent need to attend?  No, our experienced dental team will ensure your child is looked after.  If 

you have any concerns, please contact our office. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



It was so lovely to welcome our families back into the grounds of MPS! 

Families were invited to attend an Easter picnic and enjoy morning tea with their child. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





Community News 

 

  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

 


